
December 1, 2020 

Filed Via Web Portal 

Mr. Mark L. Johnson, Executive Director and Secretary 
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 
621 Woodland Square Loop SE 
Lacey, WA  98503 

RE:  Advice No. 2020-44 – Electric Tariff Revision - Filed Electronically 

Dear Mr. Johnson: 

Pursuant to RCW 80.28.060, WAC 480-80-101 and -105 please find enclosed for filing the 
following proposed revisions to the WN U-60, tariff for electric service of Puget Sound Energy 
(“PSE”): 

1st Revision of Sheet No. 139-E – Schedule 139 Voluntary Long Term Renewable Energy Purchase Rider  
5th Revision of Sheet No. 139-E – Schedule 139 Voluntary Long Term Renewable Energy Purchase Rider (Continued) 

PSE is making this filing in order to update the Schedule 139 Energy Charge Credit that became 
effective October 15, 2020 at the conclusion of PSE’s 2019 general rate case in Docket UE-190529 
(“2019 GRC”).  In Docket UE-200907, the Commission allowed PSE’s electric Schedule 142 
Revenue Decoupling Adjustment Mechanism “allowed revenues” and “revenue per unit” to go into 
effect that reflected the corrected assignment of $20 million of negative revenue requirement to 
PSE’s fixed production revenue. The updates to PSE’s decoupling mechanism went into effect on 
December 7, 2020.  This filing similarly updates the Schedule 139 Energy Charge Credit to reflect 
the same correction to PSE’s fixed production revenue.  Beginning October 15, 2020, the Energy 
Charge Credit was calculated at $0.045634.  This filing proposes to decrease the Energy Charge 
Credit to $0.044883, effective January 1, 2021.  The change to the Energy Charge Credit results in 
an average overall increase to rates for electric Schedule 139 customers served under Schedules 24, 
25, 26, 31, 43, 49 and 49, of 0.84 percent. 

A housekeeping change is also included in this filing.  The inclusion of electric Schedule 40, which 
was closed to customers effective October 15, 2020 at the conclusion of PSE’s 2019 GRC, has been 
removed from the Availability section of Schedule 139. 

The tariff sheets described herein reflect an issue date of December 1, 2020, and effective date of 
January 1, 2021. Posting of proposed tariff changes, as required by law and the Commission’s rules 
and regulations, is being completed coincident with the date of this transmittal letter through web, 
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telephone and mail access in accordance with WAC 480-100-193. Notice to individual customers 
under the provisions of WAC 480-100-194 will be provided within 30 days of the January 1, 2021, 
effective date.  
 
Please contact Julie Waltari at julie.waltari@pse.com or (425) 456-2945 for additional information 
about this filing.  If you have any other questions please contact me at (425) 456-2142.  
 

Sincerely, 

/s/ Jon Piliaris 
Jon Piliaris 
Director, Regulatory Affairs 
Puget Sound Energy 
PO Box 97034, EST-07W 
Bellevue, WA  98009-9734 
(425) 456-2142 
Jon.Piliaris@pse.com 

 
cc: Lisa Gafken, Public Counsel  
 Sheree Carson, Perkins Coie 
 
Attachments: Electric Tariff Sheets (listed above)   
  Workpapers  
   
 
 
 
 


